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October 5, 2016 

11:00 A.M. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Contact Us: 
 

Customer Service 
(352) 753-4508 

 
Administration 
(352) 751-3939 

 
Community Standards 

(352) 751-3912 
 

Community Watch 
(352) 753-0550 

 
Property Management 

(352) 753-4022 
 

Finance 
(352) 753-0421 

 
Human Resources 

(352) 674-1905 
 

Public Safety 
(352) 205-8280 

 
Purchasing 

(352) 751-6700 
 

Recreation Administration 
(352) 674-1800 

 
Utility/Amenity 
(352) 750-0000 

CDD Orientation 
Please join us each Thursday at 10:00am at the District office   
located at 984 Old Mill Run to learn about how the Districts 
operate and other important community information. For 
additional information, please contact us at (352) 753-4508. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Emergency Management 

Hurricane Matthew 

The Villages Public Safety Department with District Administration are monitoring 
Hurricane Matthew.  Part of the preparedness plan for the District involves the       
removal of gate arms.  When wind conditions are predicted to become strong, the 
gate arms will be removed.  During this time, we ask the residents to use extreme 
caution when traveling through or around the gates. When conditions improve, gate 
arms will be replaced to normal operations. 

Pending further movement by Hurricane Matthew and potential impact to The      
Villages, there may be closings of facilities and activities.  We, again, are monitoring 
closely and will update you through the media, the District website, and E-
notification. Should closings be necessary, it will be for the safety of both ours staff 
and residents.   We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause but, your safety 
is our utmost concern. 

Sanitation Collection Cancellation 

Due to the expected inclement weather from Hurricane Matthew, residents living 
in the Sumter County, Marion County and Fruitland Park portions of The Villages 
will not have sanitation or recycling collection on Friday, October 7, 2016.  Collec-
tion will occur on your next normal collection day.  We apologize for the inconven-
ience.  For those residents living in the Lake County portion of The Villages, please 
contact Lake County Solid Waste at (352) 343-3776 for your collection infor-
mation.  For those residents living in Lady Lake, please contact Waste Manage-
ment at (352) 787-4416.  Please stay tuned to www.DistrictGov.org for additional 
updates. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ribbon Curbing Installation 

The installation of ribbon curbing began September 20, 2016 at Antrim Dells.  This 
curbing will inhibit the growth of grass into the asphalt on the streets.  Only one 
side of the road will be closed at any given time.  Each home impacted by this work 
will be contacted directly with additional information.  Please use caution in this 
area and pay attention to all signage and instructions.  MGC Services, LLC will be 
parking vehicles in the visitor parking area while this work is complete.  If you 
have any questions or special needs regarding this project, please contact District 
Property Management at (352) 753-4022. 

Emergency management and services related to preparation for severe weather, 
floods, hurricanes and other disaster response activities fall under the purview of 
the county in which you live.  If you have questions on severe weather or other 
emergency management issues in your area, please contact the appropriate county 
below.  Lake, Marion and Sumter Counties also have programs designed to notify 
their residents of weather incidents, hazardous conditions and other important    
information.  To sign up for the notifications in your county, please visit the links 
below or contact the county in which you live for additional information. 
 

Lake County - Emergency Management:  (352) 343-9420 or visit http://
www.lakecountyfl.gov/departments/public_safety/emergency_management/ 
 

Marion County - Emergency Management: (352) 
732-8181 or visit http://www.marionso.com/
emergency-management 

Sumter County—Emergency Management:  (352) 
689-4400 or visit http://sumtercountyfl.gov/718/
Emergency-Management 

Did You Know?? 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following facility will be closed or have scheduled maintenance: 

 Paradise Dog Park  

The Paradise Dog Park is scheduled to be closed October 12th through October 
14th for maintenance. 

 Lake Shore Cottages Pool  

The Lake Shore Cottages Pool will be closed to replace the door jambs in the 
restrooms October 10th from 7am—12pm and October 11th from 7am—12pm. 

 Chatham Recreation Center 

The Chatham Recreation Center will be closed for sprinkler system upgrades on 
Wednesday, October 12th. 

Paver Crossing Maintenance 

Construction is scheduled to begin on the paver crossing at Old Mill Run and Old 
Camp Road on Wednesday, October 5, 2016.  This project will be completed in four 
phases.  The work will consist of reworking the sidewalks at each corner of Old Mill 
Run and Old Camp Road and installing brick pavers inside the new concrete        
ribbons.  Both roads will have periodic closures 
while this work is completed.  Please use caution 
in this area and pay attention to all directional 
and detour signage.  For additional information, 
please   contact District Property Management 
at (352) 753-4022. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

A Message From... 

Villa Road Maintenance 
 
Pavement resurfacing will be taking place at the Springdale   
Entry, Piedmont Entry, and Birchbrook Villa roads Monday, 
October 3, 2016 through Friday, October 7, 2016.  This      

schedule may be adjusted due to unforeseen circumstances, including               
weather.  Work on the Gate Entries will be conducted at night to avoid 
traffic backups. Expect lane closures and temporary closures of the gate 
entries.  When closed, please use the Chatham and Briar Meadow South 
gates.  Birchbrook Villa residents should avoid parking in the street until the villa 
work is complete.  Newly paved roadways will take approximately one hour to cure 
and should NOT be driven on while hot.  Each home impacted by this work will be 
notified and given specific safety instructions.  Please use caution and follow all    
directional signage and workers.  If you have any questions or would like additional 
information, please contact Bill Thompson at District Property Management at 
(352) 753-4022. 

Landscape & Irrigation Renovations 

 

Silver Lake Recreation Center—Irrigation upgrades 
are complete and landscaping renovations are underway.  
New plant material is currently being installed.  We          
anticipate this project will be complete next week. 

 

Paradise Recreation Center—Landscape renovations are 
now complete.  New trees and plantings have been  installed 
throughout the property. 

 

El Camino Real—All new electric valves have been set and the new    
control wires are being installed.  We anticipate this project will be      
complete early to mid-November. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 2016 Turf Talk 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Message From... 



 

 

 

After Hours with the District 

We invite you to stop by the following market nights and famers market to meet 
District staff and obtain information about our unique community! 

Monday, October 10, 2016 from 5pm – 9pm at the Spanish Springs 
Town Square for Vendor Market Night 

Tuesday, October 11, 2016 from 5pm – 9pm at the Lake Sumter      
Landing Market Square for Vendor Market Night 

Saturday, October 15, 2016 from 9am – 2pm at Brownwood Paddock 
Square for Brownwood Farmer’s Market 

Please join us after hours to learn more about the services 
available to you and to take the opportunity to have your        
questions answered by District staff.  For additional                
information, please contact the District Customer Service       
Center at (352) 753-4508. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please Join Us! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s Happening in Your District 

District Board Meeting Location Change 

Village Community Development Districts 1, 2 and 3 will be changing their meeting 
location to the District Office Board Meeting Room located at 984 Old Mill Run in 
Lake Sumter Landing, effective October 2016.  All District board meeting               
information, agendas and minutes can be found on the District website, 
www.DistrictGov.org.   

Happy New Year!!! 
 
The District celebrates the start of its new Fiscal Year 2016-17 on October 1st! 
If we add the approved budgets for the 48 Funds then the total FY2016-17 Budget is 
$256,067,199!  Thanks to the Budget team which includes 82 Board members, 12 
members of 2 Committees, District staff along with residents that have provided   
input and attended budget workshops/board meetings.   
 
The Budget information is posted on the District’s website – www.Districtgov.org 
for all 16 Districts.  To view the Budget information please click on your district, 
click on the Budget link under Quick Links on the left-hand side then click on the 
FY16-17 Adopted Budget link.  Be sure to check out the budget information which 
includes line-item budgets and the maintenance assessment 
schedules that provide the maintenance assessments rates for 
each unit.  As we have previously mentioned there were no      
increases to the maintenance assessments rates for FY2016-17.   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information Provided by Sumter County Sheriff’s 
Office 


